Network Data Support Working Group (NDSWG)

Issues for ROS

The Network Data Support Working Group (NDSWG) last met on January 26.  Below are the significant issues from the meeting.  The next meeting of the working group will be February 28 at the ERCOT offices in Austin.
· ERCOT now has the new Service Request computer database known as “Seibel” working as of January 30.  This has significantly expanded capabilities to notify the users of changes.  The committee has suggested several improvements for the next revision.

· Although members continue to work on resolving issues between the planning cases and the operational case the number of elements with a greater than 0.0001 pu impedance difference or greater than 1 MW rating difference is 1279 elements.  The large increase this month comes from the reclassification of many of the elements as unmatchable between the cases to matchable but with data differences.  Many of these appear to be bus elements or timing differences between case updates.
· The working group was reminded of the requirement that each TDSP must develop a naming convention for bus names this spring.
· OGRR 181 requiring that all future data submittals be consistent between the operating and planning models was filed on February 6 by Curtis Crews.  This has been filed since the last meeting and the Working Group has not reviewed the OGRR. 
· Recommend David Bogen from TXU ED as Vice Chairman.
Respectfully submitted,

David Grubbs

Chairman, Network Data Support Working Group

